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Chair’s   Message               

                   …………………. “  Off the Cuffe” 

 

Hello Everyone, 

 

The month of March certainly has been full of surprises for all.   I hope this finds 

all of you in good health and surviving the quarantine,  social distancing, staying 

home and doing what we  all have been told to do.     I don’t personally know 

anyone who has come down the this Covid-19 and hope I don’t hear of anyone.    

I have long time friends and relatives who are having very serious issues just now  

and I haven’t been able to visit any of them.  With the latest updates news  that 

the schools will be closed for another month if not more, parades, conferences, 

etc. cancelled,   I think it will be awhile before our lives get back to what we 

would like.  

 

If anyone has any questions or concerns, please feel free to phone or e-mail  me at 

anytime. 

 

With all of this happening,  I wish everyone a Happy, Healthy, Sacred Easter. 

Keep well.  

 

 

God found some of the most 

Beautiful Angels 

And made them Nurses. 

 

Per Ardua Ad Astra 

 

 

Ann 

 

 

http://myreadersblock.blogspot.com/2013_04_01_archive.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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 *** W I N G   N E W S **** 

 

Unfortunately the March meeting/excursion had to be 

cancelled.    

The Central Region Meeting scheduled for March 21 was 

cancelled. 

The Ontario Group AGM scheduled for May has been cancelled. 

The BGM scheduled for October has been postponed. 

 

Our Anniversary & Awards Dinner set for Sunday, April 28th  also has been 

CANCELLED.     

 

All further Wing Meetings are cancelled until further notice.   

Hopefully, by September we will be able to start again.  

 

MEMBERSHIP:    That time is coming upon us to renew our membership for 

another year.      Please send your money to Vern Conklin as soon as possible,  

                           10    Antiquary Rd., 

                                                                        Kirkfield, Ont.           K0M 2B0 

 

Single:   -   $75.00                     Dual: -  $100.00 

 

   ***************************** 

 

“If you have a glass of wine in each hand, you can’t accidently touch your face.”  

 

 

“Someday we will look back on this moment and it will forever remind us to never 

take the little things for granted.  It will remind us to hug with all our hearts, to 

pause to appreciate holding someone’s hand and to live in the moments that we 

are surrounded by others.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

On the next few pages are the copies from a letter from the son of Lt. J.A. Hawtin 

of  tales of his time as a POW.   

  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

ROYAL CANADIAN AIR FORCE ASSOCIATION 

 MISSION STATEMENT 

 

The Royal Canadian Air Force Association  is a not-for-profit   
community service organization composed of aviation minded 
members, established to remind Canadians of their country’s 
aeronautical tradition and history, to support Canada’s Air Force, 
Royal Canadian Air Cadets and to support and encourage civil 
aviation.   

 
 
                    659 Brock Air Cadet Squadron 

 
 Meet every Thursday evening 6:30 – 9:00 p.m. 
 Pefferlaw Lion’s Hall,   Pefferlaw, Ont. 
 
              Commanding Officer  – Capt. Larry Umphrey 
 



 


